


There are significant changes to our housing portfolio underway, with a large proportion of 
homes earmarked for development or upgrade over the next 25 years. This represents the 
perfect opportunity to create significant change in our portfolio to better meet the needs of 
our customers as they change over time. 

 
From the 2020/21 financial year, at least 15 percent of the homes built by Kāinga Ora will 
meet full universal design standards, and the rest will meet as many of the universal 
design standards as possible. 
 
Thank you again for writing. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 
 
 




